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COMPTROLLER GENERAL OF THE UNITED STATES
WASHINGTON, D.C. 30844

3257

. “. August 14, 1973

Cole and Oroner . .
1m K Btreﬂt’ NW. -
Waahington, D, C. 20006

Attention: Herbeart Adelman, Esquive
gentlenen: L '

By latter dated March 1, 1973, and smbsequant ecorrespondence, you
grotest on hehalf of your elient, the J, V, Balley Company, Incorpos
rated (Bailey) cf Rapid City, South Dekota, the rejection of all bids
wder invitation for bidas (IFB) No, DACW4S=73-B-0048, datzd November 29,
1973, issued by the Wited States Army Corpa of Engineers (Corps),
Ooaha District, Omahe, NHebraska, It is your contention that the
Army's rejection of all bids after bid opening is not. supported by.

( ocogent and compelling reasona,

The solicitation ia for Che conastruction of an anchored concrete
retalning well to provids erosion yrotecticn at Chalk Island, which
is below the Gavins Point Dam, Lewis and Clark Lake, Yankton, Bouth
Pakota, Bids were opened on January U, 1973, and four bids were
recelved as follows: ,

Bdder v Ma
. Js V. Ballay Co,, Ing, 2’%2,900.00
Industrial Builders, Inc, 251},025.00
' Rrower Construction Co, 384,195.00
Fagle Conatiruction Corp. 22,550,00
Goverrnment Eatimate ,024,60

: However, on Jamuary 2}, 1973, the Deruty District Engineer detere
mined that Bailey was a nonresponsible contractor, and the fmall
Business Administration (8BA), Denver, Colorado, was Bo notified,
Prior to a fina) dstermiration by the 8BA of Bailey's respmsibility,
all bids wers rejected by letter dated February 5, 1973, You pro-
testod the rnjestion of all bida to the ccmtracting officer, who
demiecd the protest by letter of February £0, 1573, Thersafter, you
grotestod to our Office, -
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The contracting officer sxplained hiy reasons for cancelling the
solicitation in his lotter of Yebruary 20, as follows;

While it 1w true that the provisions of the contraoct would
bave allownd a contrastor a total of 300 days to complete

the wrk, there are certain phases of the work which would
bave had to be acncaplished vhile the water wag at ita

lowest, level., If the contract would have bem evarded, the
first order of vork wuld have heen to excavate the sloye

of the ialend o proper grade, and establish a shelf or

work area in order to start the trench for the lower

section nf the concrate wall, Tbu lowest excavation for

the trench would have heen at Elevation 1150,00 MSL which

is approximately 10 feut below the power plant tatlwater
(1159,80) with the present water digcharga of 20,000 fi¥8,

The Gaviny Point Fover Flant is scheduled to start in- .
creasing water releases in nid Mareh, rnd it is expected

that 1l plant capacity of 34,000 t: 35,000 €F8 will be
yeached in $ days, Tallwater elevation for thia discharge

in 1972 vas about 1163,2 MSL, If spiilvey raleasges aro
required, this will raise the tallwater even higher, .
making the work {n the trench excavation that much wmore

mlic.tﬁo

Due to the lateness in the nonvnavigation seeson, it is
falt that a contractor would not have the time to do the
xcavation of the alope, esteblish the wozk ahalf and
excavate the trench prior to tho scheduled ircieased
releascs, If avard wasr nade irmediatoly, it would be
nearly the lst of March boafores work could te started

noxr the tallwater surface, leaving the contractor only

15 days befors he vas faced with the highwr releases,

With this particularly in mind, the decision was made

that the proposed work be withdrawn for the present

and readvertised 5o that a later awverd of contract can

be sade allowing the Contractor ¢o work during the

entire non-navigation seasou, It is our position that

if the work could bo started in Dezember of 1973, a
contractor would have a full 3% months to complets the )
dover section, and be clear of the todluater by the :
start of the increased flows in mid Morch 1974,

You contend that there is no cognt and compelling reason to
Justify the rejection of bids sinco tha projected tallvater comditions
vere ¢ontanplated by and contained in the eolicitation, and ainae
there Lave been no changes in the apesifications. You state that
the tailwvatar conditions would not prevent Balley from completing
the project on time irrespective of vhen the awvard is made,

- ——— N — - -
—-— ]



T-178006

Altaroatively, it is your position tiat since the solicitatisn cva-
tains no date by vhich notice to proceed with the nootrast work muet

N ylven, the Corps could award the coantyact to Bailey and delny
glving notics to proceed until Decesber 1973, in which case Balley
would mke no claim for additional cuspecaation, In addition, yw

sat forth sevarul reascns for your belief that the contecplated
readvartisemsut wuld vsult in increased costs o tha Govermmant,
Firally, it is your belief tlat there is in this vese an ocbviouww
inference that the Corps followed the "easier” cowrse of bid rejeativa
mther than contest tha question of Bailey's responaibility at the 8B\,

This Office has held that: where no cogent or compelling xeason
exista for the rejection of Lids, such refection is improper,
B-1k6213, July 26, 1951; aes alxo 39 Comp, Gen, 396 (1559); 36 Cowp:
Gatte 62 (1056), However, we bave consisteutly recognized that the
adainistrative autiority to reject all bids and readvertise ths
salicitation is vy broad,

T™he retord indicates that ths cost of performing the initial -
phase of the work (tha excawation work) 4s mach less during & period of
‘Jow tailwters than during a period of high tailwaters. Tharefcoe,
the 1deal tima to atart the work is in December, thereby allowing
the contmoctor to work during the entirs moa-mavigation season,
wiich apparently ends in mid=derch, .

However, the invitation was rot issued mtil Movenber 29, 1972,
ond bids were opensd January b, 1973, Nevertheless, the Corpé planned
to make a proept awavd in crder to permit the contractey to complate
the initial phase before mide-March, Aa iadicatad above, the Coxpe’
plan was frustrated and the invitation we cancelled,
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timt it would have besa bettar procedmre for the
Corps 0 bave issued the solicitation esrly encugh so that sn avard
sould have bawn made by Decenbar, A coniracting agency shoild proe
vida for performance meeting its requirements undar the lsast onexrous
conditions, thus expanding compatition, minimising coat (and pre-
smebly price), and saking satisfactory performancs mxe likely,
Nhile we believd the deficiency in the proocurenent should lwmve been
recognisd before bids were expoaed, wa do no'. think a procurement
oontyury o sound prinaiples abould be continued solely because of
adminiotrative daficiencies., It is clear that the work may te
performxd at & later tioe consistent with the Goverrment's neods
wider lads otvrous conxlitions, Although jvu insist thet a roadvere
tizsement of ¢he procurenent will result &n increased costs, the
eduigistrative vcaclusion un this point is supported by the reoorxd,
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Fimally, you have suggested that an auward oould have heen mede
9 Bailey under this solicitation and tha Corpa then conld hawe waited
wmtil Decexber 1973 to give the contractes notice to proceed with the
work. As tha contracting officor polnts out, both the anount of work
and the type or quality of work might ch-nm subatantislly after
Nothar reavigation season has passed, Undar the circunatinces ve
velieve it vould be improper for tha (orps to awvard a contrast for
the work lefoxe 1:is nDecds are firmly establishad, Bes L7 (‘oxp, Gen,

103, 207 (1967).

Acsordingly, we believe that cancallatisin of the olicitation
vas a propor exircise of adminigtative diviretion, Your protest is
therefore deniefl,

Bowever, w bave pointed. cut to the Secretary of the Aruy by
letter of today, copy snclosed, our vievs in tha aatter,

Einnurely yours,

———— Faul €7 Dembiing,

For the gogptroller General
of the United States






